HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

WEDNESDAY, OCTOIBER 27, 2021 – 7:00 P.M.
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

The Halifax Board of Selectmen held an emergency meeting on October 27, 2021 at 7:00pm via Zoom.

In attendance were Selectman Gordon C. Andrews and Selectman Ashley DiSesa.

Due to the nor'easter that occurred on Tuesday, October 26th  and Wednesday, October 27th, there were numerous power outages including wires down, trees and branches that had fallen blocking roads, damage to residential homes, and other issues to which the Town had to respond.

As a result, Selectman DiSesa moved, and Selectman Andrews seconded a motion to declare a state of emergency in connection with the nor'easter.  Selectman DiSesa voted "yes" and Selectman Andrews voted "yes".

As it was uncertain when power would be fully restored to Town Hall, Selectman DiSesa moved and Selectmen Andrews seconded a motion to officially close the building on Thursday, October 28th.  The Board noted that employees could report to work on a voluntary basis once power was restored but that they should not use computers and IT equipment until the IT Specialist gave approval.  Selectman DiSesa voted "yes" and Selectman Andrews voted "yes".

DiSesa moved to adjourn the meeting and Selectmen Andrews seconded the motion. Selectman DiSesa voted "yes" and Selectman Andrews voted "yes".

Selectman DiSesa left the meeting at 7:10 p.m. and Selectman Garron entered the meeting.  Selectman Andrews briefed him on what had occurred and then both Selectmen left the meeting.
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Ashley A. DiSesa
Clerk
